BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – November 22, 2016
Members Present: Robert Bartini, Pete Scolforo, Jonathan Terry, Donald Zukowski & Roger Scheurer, Bob Nason.
Others Present: Bill Enser, Chris Pompi, John Coty, Jr., Linda Belair & Jeff Barcus 
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34 pm.
Commitments
September Commitments signed
Abatements
Agenda item was discussed regarding addition of new sewer/water language being added to abatement application.  All in favor.
An abatement request was submitted for 200 Laurel Street.  After review of additional information sent, Board request additional documentation. Letter sent to owner.
An abatement request was submitted for 196 High Street. After Board discussion and review of the documentation submitted the Board agreed to deny the abatement.  
An abatement request was submitted for 1020 Fairview. After Board discussion and review of the documentation submitted the Board agreed to deny the abatement.  

An abatement request was submitted for 40 Cone Ave.  The Board reviewed the submitted information and requested additional information to be submitted at the next meeting.

An abatement request was submitted for 30 First Street.  Upon review of the documentation submitted that Board approved the request.  The credit will be applied to the customers bill.

Water Dept
The Board inquired about the status of meter replacement.  Chris Pompi stated that the list is still be worked on.
Pete Scolforo inquired about the leak at the Water Plant.  Chris Pompi stated that is was still an ongoing issue and was being worked on.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
An agenda item regarding crosswalks was discussed.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that the work had been completed.
Agenda item regarding High Lawn Farms Driveways will be held until a later meeting for more information. 

Agenda item regarding delivery of a new DPW trucks.  Chris Pompi stated that one is expected next week and the other in early December.
Inquiry regarding the parking issues on High Street. Chris Pompi will be meeting with several town officials and Traffic Commission regarding this concern.

Other
Public hearing was held regarding the water/sewer regulation revisions.  Only a small typographical item was noticed.  There were no other comments or concerns.  Roger Scheurer moved to accept the revisions and Bob Bartini seconded.  All were in favor.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
October 25, 2016 & November 8, 2016 minutes were approved.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday December 13, 2016 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:39 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
